MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 28 MAY 2010
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair) Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer), and Helen Touray (Publicity Officer)
1) Apologies

Bev Anderson and Melanie Matthews were unable to attend and had sent their apologies.
2) Matters Arising
There were a number of matters arising which will be dealt with at the next meeting.

Action: TL to provide an agenda for future Committee meetings in order that actions are not lost and matters arising are recorded
3) Site Representative Meeting 16 June
Tracey circulated the first draft of the agenda and discussions followed regarding the agenda and the format of the meeting. It was agreed that Helen would greet people at the door, take their names and give them a label/sticker for their names.

Regarding the still relatively low competition entries, the SRs will be asked why allotment holders do not appear to want to enter. It was suggested that, for next year, a community entry might be a good idea or a nominations system whereby, when the judges are marking plots this year, if a plot looks particularly good a note could be made of it and the person encouraged to take place next time. The numbering of plots will be crucial if such a nominations system is to work effectively.
Action: Carol to bring the stickers for Helen to hand out at the meeting, John to contact City in Bloom for competition entry forms, Carol to contact Bev for some of the children’s competition forms and Tracey to re-draft the agenda and sign off with John before 9 June when the agenda will be sent out 
4) Allotment Watch Update
John reported that he, David Warne (Eastbrook) and Matt Hewes had attended the meeting on 27 May. He explained that the concept had originated in Worthing and had subsequently been adopted in Adur where 5 Police Community Support Officers (PCSO) had responsibility for the Adur allotments. They attend allotment related functions in the area and hand out flyers to make allotment holders more aware of sit security e.g. by etching tools etc and then following up at car boot sales locally.
John reported that Matt is in favour of the project and is currently in touch with the PCSO responsible for Whitehawk Hill. A further meeting is scheduled for July and more news will follow but, for now, John will mention the matter at the SR meeting and ask SRs to contact their PCSO, or at least find out who it is.

Action: John to attend the next meeting in July and report back to the Committee
5) AGM – Update on Actions
There has been no further correspondence received regarding a special meeting further to John’s email to Robert Loughrey of 20 May, and the matter is now considered closed whilst accepting that some very valid comments have been raised.

It was agreed that it is important to complete the review of the Federation’s constitution before the next AGM and, to this end, the item will appear on each of the Committee Meeting agendas as a standing item.

Action: TL to add the Constitution Review to the next Committee meeting agenda/s
6) Site Representative Training
Steve expressed concern that Matt appears to have taken over the appointment of SRs and is training them. It was agreed that SR training needs to be re-visited, not least of all so that the SRs can meet their responsibilities. The issue will be stressed at the next Federation & Council Liaison meeting but in the meantime the Committee will consider the SR responsibilities.

Action: TL to re-type the SR responsibilities sheet and email to all to review and all to raise at the next Liaison Meeting
7) Allocation of Allotment Sites to Federation Committee Members
It was agreed that, as another avenue for communication with, and support of, the SRs it would be a good idea to resurrect this system. The allotment sites were therefore allocated as follows:
John – Eastbrook, St Louis, Camp Site, Larkhill and Foredown

Mel – Roedale, Roedale Valley, Ole Water Works, Coldean, Waverley Crescent , Charlton’s and Thompson Road

Carol – Mile Oak, Patcham Court, Peacock Lane, Keston, Whitehawk, and Cravendale

Steve – Pankhurst, St Mark’s, Chates Farm, Walpole, Race Hill and Tenantry Down

Helen – North Neville, Weald, Moulsecombe Place, Manton Road and Moulsecombe Estate

Tracey – Hildesland, Hoggs Platt, Hoggs Platt Extension, Ovingdean and Windmill Hill
8) Federation Aims and Objectives
It was discussed and agreed that, linked to 5) and 7) above and as part of the review of the Constitution, it would be a good idea to create a Committee strategy; something as simple as the Committee’s aims and objectives to keep a strong focus on the Constitution.
9) Financing & Accountability of the Council
The financial accountability of the Council, especially in relation to the x2 new Allotment Maintenance Personnel (AMPs !), was discussed and it was agreed that such accountability was desirable and would be raised at the Federation & Council Liaison meetings in a stronger way.
10) Date of Next Meeting

The Committee will meet again on Friday 2 July at Tracey’s in Ovingdean, at 10.00 am.
11) Any Other Business

There was no further business.
